
Ministry Trip to Europe: 
REVISED SCHEDULE 

Below is the revised schedule for Bob's trip to Europe. We were able to re-book 
our flights, train passages, and lodging for the second week of the Ukraine trip 
- and retain the Germany & Estonia trips in totality! By God's grace, there was 
a very small financial hit to our expenses. 
 
Sadly, Carol will not be going. Instead, she will remain home and provide care 
to Bob's mom. Our normal fill-in caregiver has some serious health issues that 
prohibit her from coming at this time. (Please pray for Alice!) 
 
Thank you for your love, prayers, and financial support for our ministry to 
Europe & the Mediterranean Region. We simply cannot do it without you as 
our partners! 

 


